
Sermon Notes  
 

Lord’s Day Worship | December 18th, 2022 

Hope Bible Church | 210 N. Phillips St., Seaford, DE, 19973 | hopeofseaford.com 
“We Proclaim Christ to Make Followers of Christ” 



Order of Service 
Announcements & Call to Worship   

Psalm 100:1-2: “Shout joyfully to the Lord, all the earth. Serve the Lord with gladness; come 
before Him with joyful singing..” 

Advent Reading & Candle Lighting 

Scripture Reading & Prayer 
Isaiah 11:1-10 

Worship in Song 
Hymn 227 | Angels We Have Heard on High 

Hymn 236  | Silent Night, Holy Night 

Worship in the Word 
“Preserved Yet Persevering ” | Selected Scriptures 

Delivered by Pastor Gil Vargas 

Stay in contact! 

➮ Phone number: (302) 258-2192 

➮ Email address: helps@hopeofseaford.com 

➮ Website: hopeofseaford.com 
Subscribe to our newsletter to stay up-to-date with the latest news, events, and devotion 
from Pastor Gil! Just visit the church website and scroll down to the bottom of the 
homepage. 

Are you a first time visitor? 

Good morning and welcome! If you want to learn 
more about HBC or the Gospel, speak to one of our 
elders. Please stay after service and fellowship with 
us! 

Our elders: 

➮ Pastor Gil Vargas 
➮ Adam Ruf 
➮ Brian James 
➮ Lyle Humpton 
➮ Rick Trice  

Are you interested in becoming a member 
of HBC or being baptized? Please get in 

touch with Pastor Gil and watch for upcom-
ing membership and baptism classes. 

Are you in need of biblical counseling? 
Please contact Pastor Gil or Brian James at: 

➮ helps@hopeofseaford.com 
➮ (302) 258-2192 

Children’s Sunday School: Faithful to All His Promises 

Lesson 26: PROMISE: Joy Comes with the Morning | God will end suffering for the 
righteous. 

Memory Verse: Psalm 30:5b 

Teachers: Brian & Lisa James  

Next Week: There will be no children’s Sunday school due to Christmas Day. 

Weekly Ministries 

Sunday 
Adult Sunday School: 9-10 a.m. 
Service: 10:30-11:45 a.m. 

Tuesday  
Men’s Bible Study: 6:45-8 p.m. 

Wednesday  
Women’s Bible Study: 9:15-10:30 a.m. 
Adventure Club: 6-7:30 p.m.  



 

Announcements  

Pro-life supporters gather every Monday and Tuesday at 10-11 a.m. across from the 
Seaford post office. Come out and stand for life! If you have any questions, 
contact Lyle or Jimalee Humpton.  

Our nursery is available to infants–children three years old during the service. If 
you are interested in volunteering, contact Vanessa Cogoni.  

December 

➮ 21st: The Ladies’ Bible study will take a break for the Christmas season. It will 
resume on Jan. 11, 2023. 

➮ 21st: Adventure Club is on break for Christmas and will resume on Jan. 4, 2023. 

➮ 25th: No adult or children’s Sunday school will be on Christmas Day. 

➮ 25th: No nursery volunteers will be serving on Christmas Day. However, the 
nursery will be available with sound streaming for parents who need or want 
to use it. 

January 

➮ 4th:  Adventure Club resumes at 6 p.m. 

➮ 10th: Men’s Bible study resumes at 6:45 p.m. 

➮ 11th: Ladies’ Bible study resumes at 9:15 a.m. 

➮ 28th: Men’s Fellowship Breakfast @ 8 a.m. 


